
School Leadership Team Minutes- Public School 28 

Thursday, November 21st, 2024 

 

Attendance: Maria Russell, Mr. Quintana, Ann Marie Schuh, Maria Abreu, 
Madelaine Schmidt, Lady Johana Murillo, Maria Guadron, Carmen Estrella, 
Bethania Garcia- translator and Parent Coordinator, Diana Battaglia- guest 

 

Called to Order:  Maria Russell at 2:30pm. 

 

1.  The features of the new civics initiative at PS28 were discussed. 

 

2.  IPlan Portal:  Ms. Diana Battaglia assisted School Leadership Team 
members with logging into the SLT IPlan Portal.  All members now have 
access to IPlAN Portal.  On the IPlAN Portal, all documents related to the 
School Leadership team are posted. 
 

3. UFT Homework Help:  On Thursday, January 23rd, there will be an in person 
workshop on Homework Help at PS28.  There will be a representative 
coming to PS28 to explain the important elements of the Homework Help 
Program. 
 

4. Mr. Quintana gave the members of the School Leadership Team an update 
on the construction of the schoolyard at PS28. 
 

5. Uniform Update from the Parent Association:  The Parent Association at 
PS28 was able to reach out to 264 families regarding the possibility of 
having students wear a school uniform.  A total of 173 families agreed to 
having students where a school uniform.  A total of 76 parents declined the 
uniform option and 15 families have not responded.  A large majority of 
families are in favor of having a school uniform at PS 28.   More information 
will be coming in the near future related to school uniform procedures. 



 
6. November School Closures:  All New York City Public Schools will be closed 

on Thursday, November 28th, and Thursday, November 29th in observance 
of the Thanksgiving holiday. 
 

7. The next School Leadership Team meeting will be on Thursday, December 
19th.  This meeting will be a Pot Luck event. 
 

        Meeting adjourned at 3:30pm. 

 


